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October 18,2005 

Troy F. McDonald - Joint Lines Specialist 
Verimn 
1 Davis Farm Road 
Portland, ME 04 103 

RE: 2005 Maintenance Tree Trim lnvoices 

Dear Mr. McDonald: 

Thank you for your letter of October 4". From the details you provided, it is clear 
there are administrative and coordination issues that need to be addressed. We 
will investigate hours that may have been billed to Verizon for non-Verizon 
franchise areas. If we made an error and invoiced Verizon for trimming in other 
telephone service areas, we will correct our internal procedures to m u r e  this does 
not occur again, and remove these charges h m  your invoice. Clearly, this type of 
coordination needs to occur early in the' year to ensure that our annual 
maintenance trimming is aligned with Verizon's franchise area and maintenance 
requirements. 

Another issue, invoicing for locations where Verizon did not have attachments, 
was minor (1 % of total). We make every effort to screen the timesheets of a41 
sections trimmed to ensure that only those sections with joint attachments are 
considered for joint trimming. However, given the sheer volume of work, 
sections, timesheets and paperwork, there will be m r s  or omissions no matter 
how diligent people are in their review. Again, this would be rectified by timely 
coordination between companies. We appreciate your diligence in reviewing the 
documentation we provided. 

I think it is important to point out, as noted in your letter, that this trimming was 
for the period January through April (long since completed), in our Capital area 
only. We provided you with maps and other documentation outlining this planned 
trirmning all the way back in December of 2004. We never heard back from 
anyone at Verizon until now. No one ever brought it to our attention that some of 
the areas to be trimmed were in non-Verizon franchise areas. There was no 
communication with respect to Verizon's needs or expectations. There was no 
opportunity to correct issues as they occurred, or to revise the scope of our 
trimming to better provide for your needs. Many of the issues you raise would 
have been rectified by timely response and communication. 




